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17 December 2018

OUR Memorandum No. MTTP 2018-27

T0 : ALL DEANS, DIRECTORS, HEADS OF ACADEMIC UNITS

FROM : N%!EaESA ; PAY%NGZ}ONG, PhD

University Registrar

SUBJECT : Implementation of President-Approved and UC-Approved Proposals

The following proposals have been approved by the President and may be fully implemented this
Second Semester AY 2018-2019:

Bachelor of Science in Business Administration- 09 July 2018

Bachelor of Science in Business Administration and Accountancy- 09 July 2018
Bachelor of Science in Chemical Engineering- 09 July 2018

Bachelor of Science in Interior Design- 19 October 2018

Bachelor of Science in Clothing Technology- 31 October 2018

Bachelor of Arts (European Languages)- 31 October 2018

Bachelor of Arts in Broadcast Communication- 31 October 2018
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All units are reminded of Memoranda Nos. PDLC 18-27 and PDLC 18-47 “authorizing all Constituent
Universities (CUs) to use the First Year, First and Second Semester courses listed in the new curricula
as approved by their University Councils prior to the Office of the Vice President for Academic Affairs
(OVPAA) endorsement to the Office of the President (OP). In addition, new General Education (GE)
courses approved by the Board of Regents (BOR) and reconfigured GE courses approved by the OP
may be offered.”

For strict compliance. Thank you.

Encl: Memorandum No. PDLC 18-27
Memorandum No. PDLC 18-47
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UNIVERSITY of the PHILIPPINES

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

2 July 2018

MEMORANDUM NO. PDLC 18-27

TO : Chancellor Michael L. Tan, UP Diliman
Chancellor Fernando C. Sanchez, Jr., UP Los Bafios
Chancellor Carmencita D. Padilla, UP Manila
Chancellor Ricardo P. Babaran, UP Visayas
Chancellor Sylvia B. Concepcion, UP Mindanao
Chancellor Melinda dP. Bandalaria, UP Open University
Chancellor Raymundo D. Rovillos, UP Baguio
Chancellor Liza D. Corro, UP Cebu

SUBJECT 1 Revised Curriculum for 2018-2019

The systemwide revision of all undergraduate curricular programs to align with the revised
UP General Education Program and the newly implemented K to 12 Basic Education curriculum
has resulted in the submission of an inordinate number of curricular proposals to the OVPAA for
the required review prior to my approval. While the revised curricula that were submitted earlier
have been reviewed and processed, a large volume of proposals have just come in or are still
expected to be submitted by the CUs in the coming weeks. Since the incoming freshies will be
using these new curricula in the first semester, they must be posted before the first day of advance
registration of the UP System — which is 2 July 2018 for UP Diliman.

In view of the urgency of the situation and the appeal of some VCAAs, | am authorizing
all CUs to use the First Year, First Semester courses listed in the new curricula as approved by
their University Councils prior to the OVPAA endorsement to my Office. In addition, new GE
courses approved by the BOR and reconfigured GE courses approved by my Office may be offered
in the First Semester, AY 2018-2019.

In the meantime, the curricular review process continues throughout the First Semester
with the goal of having fully approved curricula for all our undergraduate degree programs before
the Second Semester, 2018-2019 begins.

~ODORO'J. HERBOSA, M.D.
Execytive Vice President
Offiger-in-Charge of the University

ce: Vice Chancellor Evangeline C. Amor Vice-Chancellor Gay D. Defiesta
Vice-Chancellor Portia G. Lapitan Vice-Chancellor Corazon L. Abansi
Vice-Chancellor Melinda F. Lumanta Vice-Chancellor Ritchelita P. Galapate
Vice-Chancellor Nymia P. Simbulan Vice-Chancellor Nilo B. Oponda
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Chancellor Carmencita D, Padilla, UP Manila
Chancellor Ricardo P. Babaran, UP Visayas

Chancellor Sylvia B. Concepcion, UP Mindanao
Chancellor Melinda dp. Bandalaria, UP Open University
Chancellor Raymundo D. Rovillos, UP Baguio
Chancellor Liza D. Corro, UP Cebu

SUBJECT: Revised Curriculum for AY 2018-2019 and the Offering of Bridging/Remedial Courses

The systemwide revision of all undergraduate curricular programs to align with the revised UP General
Education Program and the newly implemented K to 12 Basic Education curriculum has resulted in the
submission of an inordinate number of curricular proposals to the OVPAA for the required review prior to their
approval. While the revised curricula that were submitted earlier have been reviewed and processed, a large
volume of proposals are still under review and revision. Since the pre-enlistment period for the Second Semester
2018-2019 will be starting in some of the CUs, the courses from the new curricula have to be posted.

In view of the urgency of the situation and the appeal of some VCAAs, all CUs are authorized to use
the First Year courses listed in the new curricula as approved by their University Councils prior to the OVPAA
endorsement to the Office of the President. In addition, new GE courses approved by the BOR and approved
reconfigured GE courses may be offered.

In the meantime, the curricular review process continues throughout the Second Semester with the goal of

having fully approved curricula for all our undergraduate degree programs before the First Semester, AY 2019-
2020. '

Units are also requested to offer remedial/bridging courses that are no longer in the revised curriculum but
have not been abolished (e.g., Math 17) in light of adjustment problems our students are understandably facing
in these first few years of implementation of the K to 12 curriculum. The CU Registrars raised these problems in
a special meeting with the Vice President for Academic Affairs.

HERBOSA, M.D.
ice President &
Officer-i-Charge of the University

ce: Vice Chancellor Evangeline C. Amor Vice-Chancellor Gay D. Defiesta
Vice-Chancellor Portia G. Lapitan Vice-Chancellor Corazon L. Abansi
Vice-Chancellor Melinda F. Lumanta Vice-Chancellor Ritchelita P. Galapate
Vice-Chancellor Nymia P. Simbulan Vice-Chancellor Nilo B. Oponda
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